
 

The  Grapevine 

 

from: Robert Saxman, President 

This time of year seems to always produce wonderful tours and events.  A 

big thank you goes out to the Palomar Model A Club for letting us tag  

along on  the Glass  Ranch Tour  this 

month.   Also, for the 2013 President's 

Tour,   our  members   enjoyed  a 

relaxing  visit  to  the  Orange  Empire 

Railroad Museum where  we  rode  the 

trains,  had  a  picnic  lunch,  and  of 

course, talked about Model As.  A big 

thank you to  Lori  Perez  for  putting  

it  together  and  to  Rudy  Perez  for  

arranging  an  additional  special tour 

of the Motte Bros. Historical Auto Museum in Romoland. 

___________________________________________________________ 
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*  *  *  *  * 
Orange County Pancake 

Breakfast 
The 52

nd
 Annual OCMAFC Pancake 

Breakfast will be held on April 28
th

 

at Hart Park, Orange, CA 

------------------------------------------- 

 

COME JOIN US 
Monthly meetings are held on the third Thursday 

except December at: 
7:00pm 

Richies Real American Diner 
40651 Murrieta Hot Springs Road 

Murrieta, CA 92562 
___________________ 

TEMECULA VALLEY MODEL A CLUB 
PO Box 542 

Temecula, CA 92593 
 

PLEASE VISIT OUR WEBSITE AT:  

temvalas.org 
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2013 

B O A R D  M E M B E R S 
 

              PRESIDENT:  Robert Saxman 
      951-696-0323 
 

              VICE-PRESIDENT:  Rudy Perez 
      951-674-4330 
 

              SECRETARY:  Sheila Saxman 
      951-696-0323 
 

              TREASURER:  Ted Iverson 
      951-674-2916 
 

              MEMBERSHIP:  Laura Iverson 
      951-674-2916 
 

              TOUR DIRECTOR: Vacant 
  

              ACTIVITIES:  John Riley 
      951-696-9436 
 

              NEWSLETTER:  Joyce Grieb 
      951-587-6967 
 

              HISTORIAN: Robert Saxman 
      951-696-0323 
 

              SUNSHINE:  Judy Patrick 
      951-285-7402 

---------------------------------------------- 

 

 
 

QR CODE for club website 

Created by Ted Iverson 
 

 

PANCAKE  BREAKFAST  TIME! 
 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=D&oi=plus&q=https://maps.google.com/maps?ie%3DUTF8%26cid%3D56939037348739152%26q%3DRichie's%2BReal%2BAmerican%2BDiner%26iwloc%3DA%26gl%3DUS%26hl%3Den-US
mailto:temvalas@hotmail.com
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3/21-24, Thu - Sun Laughlin in “Vegas” Tour    (formerly Laughlin Tour) -- see website for information 

4/2,  Tuesday Board Meeting – see website for information 

   4/4-7,  Thu - Sun C.C.R.G. in Visalia, CA -- see website for information  

 4/14,  Sunday 66th Annual Murrieta Fireman's BBQ [11:30 - 4:30] see website for information 

 4/18,  Thursday General Meeting -- Richie's Real American Diner, Murrieta at 7:00 p.m. 

 4/28,  Sunday Orange County Pancake Breakfast -- Hart Park, Orange Ca 
  

 

 

 

HAPPY ANNIVERSARY 
 

3/02 - Allan & Karoline Porch 
3/18 – Kim & Valorie Sparks 

 
 
 
 

 

 
               

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

      

UPCOMING TOURS & EVENTS 
- March & April - 

BIRTHDAYS  &  ANNIVERSARIES 
- March  - 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY 
 

3/06 – Bob Grieb 
3/23 – Lori Perez 
3/25 – Dottie Schwieger 

 

- February Raffle Winners - 
Bob Grieb won the special 

raffle for driving his Model A to 
the general meeting! 

50/50 winners were: Sheila 
Saxman & Bob Grieb.   

Several donated items were 
won by Steve Currie, Karolina 

Porch, Ben Iverson, Valorie 
Sparks, & Sheila Saxman. 

 

 

 

 



            March 2013                                                                              Temecula  Valley  Ford  Model  A  Club                                                                                        Page  3                                                                        

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SoCal Big 3 Parts Exchange 

San Diego’s 47
th

 annual Big 3 

parts exchange was well 

attended.  It was a beautiful 

day and Larry & Karen Beel 

had their RV set up.  They 

provided drinks and a place to 

rest and talk about the event.  

Thank you Larry & Karen! 

Everyone who attended had a 

great time, and came home 

with many treasures. 

Temecula Valley Model A Club 

“2012” CD 

Be sure to purchase the 2012 year of 

travels CD from Ted Iverson. Relive all 

the good times! 

 

 COOK BOOKS 
Don’t miss out on the Temecula 

Valley Model A Club COOKBOOKS! 
Buy yours today from Karen Beel.  

Thanks for all your hard work Karen! 

My Old Tin Can 

The Ford is my auto, I shall not walk.  

It maketh me to lie down beneath it.  It leaveth 

me stranded in deep waters.  It vexeth my soul.  

It leadeth me in the path of ridicule for its 

namesake. 

Yea, though I ride through the valleys, 

I am towed up the hills.  I fear all evil for my 

sparkplug corrodeth.  My rods and my bolts 

discomfort me.  It preparest a puncture in the 

presence of trouble.  It anointest my hands 

with grease.  My radiator boileth over.   

Surely curses and punctures shall 

follow me all the days of my life, and I shall 

plead before the Ford in vain forever. 

--Birney Dibble 

Eau Claire, Wisconsin 
Submitted by Ted Iverson  



ABOUT US 
The Temecula Valley Model A Club was established in 

the year 2000 and with an emphasis on touring, has 
steadily grown into a remarkable group of Model A 

enthusiasts who never miss an opportunity to get out 
and drive these wonderful old cars.  Whether just going 

for ice cream, or across the country, you're invited to join 
us in celebrating the fun and friendship Model A's 

always seem to invoke.  
Membership is $15.00 annually and is open to anyone 
with or without a Ford Model A.  We are a chapter club 
of MAFCA (Model A Ford Club of America) therefore a 

MAFCA membership is encouraged.     
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Temecula Valley A’s – General Meeting – February 21, 2013 
 

Meeting called to order at 7:00pm by President Robert Saxman 

Pledge of Allegiance:  Led by Karen Beel  
President:  Robert Saxman:  Bob offered condolences to the Perez, Vose and Jennings families, on the loss of  their loved one, Mary Cruz.  Bob announced members could 

download the newest membership book from the website.  He asked that members please send the Griebs, photos, interesting stories or articles for the newsletter.  He thanked 

Larry Beel for his time, effort and the materials in making the new name tags.  Bob asked if any new members were not members of MAFCA, so that they could be given a 
one year free membership application to MAFCA.  He also explained that the "P" symbol on the agenda will be Palomar A organized tours. 

 

Vice President:  Rudy Perez: Rudy said that Lori and the rest of the family appreciate and thank members for their cards and condolences.  Rudy also offered condolences to 
Jim McComas on the recent loss of his wife. Rudy asked the Board for their reports. 

 

Secretary:  Sheila Saxman: Ted Iverson made a motion to accept the minutes from the January meeting as printed, Karen Beel  made a second,  a vote was taken, and passed 
to accept the minutes. 

 

Treasurer:  Ted Iverson: The balance and expenses, as of February 21, 2013 were read.  

 

Membership:  Ted Iverson (for Laura Iverson):  44 members were present.  We had one guest, Bob Sterner.  Ted explained how to get members information online.   

 

Tour Reports:  Larry Beel:  Larry said that The Big 3 Parts exchange is February 22,23, and 24th, he gave some hours and details.  He talked about the Laughlin in Las 

Vegas event (March 21st-24th), and brought in a sign up sheet for those wanting to go.  He also had a sign up sheet for CCRG in Visalia, April 4th-7th.  

             Sheila Saxman: I announced upcoming tours and dates: The Glass Ranch, March 9th-leaving the Shell station/Temecula Pkwy. at 8:00.  The President's 
Tour, led by Lori Perez, March 10th-meet at the Saxman house 8:30 or so, leaving at 9:00.  $7.00 for admission to Orange Empire Railway Museum.  We will be having a 

picnic lunch there.  Palomar A's Wine Tour, April 6th.  No further details as it falls on the same weekend as CCRG.   Murrieta Fireman's Barbeque, April 14th, 10:00, 

parking in front of Fire Department for Model A's.  Palomar A's Babcock Ranch Barbeque, led by Lori Perez, May 4th.  $5.00 per person, registration and payment due by 
April 18th.  Sign up sheet will be at the next two meetings.  

             Ted Iverson: The Iversons will have a tech day at their house on Saturday, May 25th.  The club will furnish meat and drinks and Ted will make his Famous 

Ice Cream. Bring toppings for ice cream if you desire it. 
Recap of Tours:  No recaps... 

 

Activities:  John Riley: Bob Grieb won the special raffle for driving his Model A.  50/50 winners were: Bob Grieb and Sheila Saxman. There were several donated items that 
were won by Steve Currie, Karolina Porch, Ben Iverson, Valorie Sparks and Sheila Saxman. 

 

Newsletter:  Joyce Grieb: Joyce asked that photos and stories be sent to her for the newsletter.  "Make it your newsletter!" 
 

Historian:  Robert Saxman:  Ted Iverson said that he brought in the ordered tour review DVD's, if you would like to order one tonight, he will bring it to the next meeting.  

 

Sunshine:  Judy Patrick:  February birthdays and anniversaries were read.    

Open Items:  Sheila Saxman showed the Polo shirts that members could order, and gave prices.  Karen Beel said that the cookbook was finished and she was taking orders.  

Rudy Perez announced that he knew of a car for sale, a 1929 Roadster.  Bill Quiroz said that he is selling his 1930 AA  truck, he mentioned a few details of the truck.  If anyone 
is interested call him.  Sammy from Arizona Model A sent more calendars for us. Grumps Garage sent business cards.  Ron Blackwell is selling pictures of cars on the New 

Year's Day Tour.  Steve Currie brought in a Lionel Chicken Train Car, and gave a demonstration of it.  Bill Lieber told a story about the chicken presented at the last meeting, 

he then gave Rudy Perez a large rubber chicken.  Sheila Saxman announced the date for the Orange County Pancake Breakfast as Sunday, April 28th.  Rudy gave a talk on The 
Special Sports Phaeton designed by Edsel Ford.  Members told stories about DMV, the Police and special equipment and standard equipment. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:25 p.m. 

 
Respectfully submitted by,  

Sheila Saxman 
__________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Contributions or photos? 
 

Please help us in providing you with an 

up to date news source of our wonderful 

car club!  Send photos or articles to 

Joyce Grieb, Editor at: 

jmgrieb@gmail.com or 

bobgrieb@gmail.com 

 

mailto:jmgrieb@gmail.com


-  ADVERTISERS  - 
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     Become an advertiser and help us keep our newsletter and web site up and running, The Temecula Valley Model A Club accepts advertisements from all businesses connected with or 
related to our hobby or club.  The current rate is $25.00 per year.  This includes a scan of your business card on our web site's sponsor page and this newsletter, also included on our web 
site is a description of your business and contact info, and a link to your web site if available which is optimized for search engines.  Additionally, your logo will be placed on our main page 
(selected round-robin fashion, with a different sponsor chosen daily).  Sponsorship fee is payable in advance for a (1) year minimum advertising agreement.  If renewal fee is not received,   
ad will be canceled.  If you are interested in becoming a sponsor of the Temecula Valley Model A club, please visit the 'About Us' page on our webpage at temvalas.org and see the section 
on sponsorship. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 


